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England won the 2003 RWC.  You’d probably heard. 
 

Congratulations to Steve Boyd - the Black Falcon©s coach for 2004. 
 

England won their first match since being crowned world champions when they defeated the New Zealand 
Barbarians 42-17 in a non-cap rugby international at Twickenham.  The visitors© skipper, former New Zealand captain 
Taine Randell said England©s superior fitness had been crucial. "For us the biggest factor was that 30 minutes into the 

game we just ran out of juice." Asked what the reason was for that, flanker Randell replied: "Beer". 
 
Rudolf Straeuli resigned as coach of South Africa . The managing director Rian OberhoIzer has also resigned after a 

World Cup campaign that brought defeats by England and New Zealand. 
 
Todd Blackadder, the former All Blacks captain. accepted the challenge of trying to revive the Scotland national team 
in partnership with new Australian coach, Matt Williams. Blackadder, who will remain a player-coach at Edinburgh, is 

to take charge of the forwards in a new-look management team being put together by Williams. 
 

The capacity at Twickenham is to be increased from 74,500 to 82,000 following the approval of plans to demolish and 
then redevelop the existing South Stand. England©s home ground will then become the biggest rugby stadium in 

Europe, edging past the Stade de France which has an existing capacity of 80,000. 
 

John O’Neill has resigned as CEO of the Australian Rugby Union, amid political pressures. 
 
Graham Henry has been named the new All Blacks coach. "My experience, I think, was a key factor," Henry, 57, told 
a news conference. "I have been dreaming about getting this job for 30 years, so I have been trying to plan and get 
myself right for it," added the former Wales and British Lions coach after signing an initial two-year contract. NZRU 

dismissed previous coach John Mitchell after the World Cup semi-final defeat by Australia in November, citing 
Mitchell’s difficult relationship with the media and sponsors as the main reason for the decision. 
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Saturday 24 Jan Chinese New Year party at the Clubrooms   
Friday 20 Feb Highlanders v Reds Invercargill 7.05 
   Cats v Stormers Johannesburg 6.40 
Saturday 21 Feb Chiefs v Hurricanes Hamilton 7.05 
   Crusaders v Waratahs Christchurch 5.00 
   Brumbies v Blues Canberra 7.10 
 Bulls v Sharks Pretoria 4.35 
Friday, 27 Feb Crusaders v Blues Christchurch 7.05 
   Brumbies v Cats Canberra 7.10 
Saturday, 28 Feb Waratahs v Sharks Sydney  6.30 
   Reds v Chiefs Brisbane 7.35 
   Stormers v Highlanders Cape Town 4.35 
  Bulls v Hurricanes Pretoria 6.40 
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If you’re looking for new boots/runners, don’t forget that we are 
sponsored by Athlete’s Foot in Burnside Village.   They can 

generally be persuaded to offer discounts to Old Collegians – take a 
copy of Tregenza Times with you! 

 
 
 

For the 2003 rugby year, Old Cols fielded 4 men©s teams and a women©s team in the SARU Club 
Competition. This made Old Colls the largest of the SA Rugby Clubs. 
 
Results were mixed, with our first and second grade teams ending up with the worst results in 30 
years. However, our third and fourth grade teams were spectacular in their success. Coaches and 
managers were found for all the teams, except the fourth grade team where the designated coach 
changed his mind. Initially the fourths decided to coach themselves. As the season progressed this 
proved less than satisfactory and an arrangement was made for the coach of the women©s team to 
assist and the coaching of the women©s team was backed up with several injured senior players. 
We would like to thank all the team officials for offering their services to the Club, without which the 
Club could not operate.  
 
At the start of the season, several issues developed with the coaches of the two senior teams. For 
the first grade team, the Coach took on a significant role with the State Team as the Assistant 
Coach and could not give the Club top priority to avoid problems that emerged during the ARS in 
2002. As a result, the first grade team never really got started and by the time the ARS was 
finished and State duties were over, Division 1 was effectively out of the finals.  
 
We are grateful to Rob for the extraordinary efforts and innovations that he brought to the coaching 
of this club which has included two Division 1 premierships.  
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The Club was faced with the difficult task of finding an interim coach of the requisite ability to 
provide coaching cover while Rob was away on State duties. We were grateful to Terry Richards, 
a new member to the club from Northern NSW, for undertaking that task. Equally in the second 
grade, the Coach went overseas during May and Andre Brummer stood in for him and then 
finished the season as his Assistant Coach. We are grateful for Andre stepping forward at this time 
of need. However the break created continuity difficulties for the seconds and they too failed to 
make the finals. 
 
The third grade team, as we know, went from strength to strength and finished for the third year in 
a row with the third grade minor premiership and third grade Premiers. We congratulate them on 
their collective efforts.  
 
Initially, the fourth grade team struggled for numbers, especially in key backline positions. 
However, through the persuasive powers of Jesse, by the end of the season they had almost two 
teams’ worth of players to draw upon and the team’s win/loss record had them second in the 
SARU Club Competition for the grade, a result which was repeated in the Grand Final.  
 
While it is good that so many of our old and bold have willingly come back to the Club to play, it 
does mean that those that might normally step up into the coaching area are otherwise involved 
and no longer available. The club does have a shortage of people to undertake this part of the 
sport and we do need more offering in this area. 
 
Finally we would like to acknowledge Kate Denley, and Michael Lowe and Bec Manson of Physio 
Direct who have tirelessly provided support to our players on Thursday nights and Saturday 
games. We really appreciate the effort put in for our players and we sincerely thank them. 
 

Neil Bradley, Director of Rugby, 2003 

 
 

Elizabeth 7’s  

 
6 March 2004 - Womma Reserve 

 
Categories : Open, Women©s and Veterans  
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JUNIORS’ AWARDS 2003 
TACKLING TROPHIES 

Rod Hauser Tackling Trophy U10   -  Darren Pinkerton 
Bob Burgess Tackling Trophy U12  -   Liam Gill 

Denis Hayden Tackling Trophy U14  -  Tom Northcott 
Michael Raymond Tackling Trophy U16  -  Simon Kenny 

MOST IMPROVED JUNIOR 
John & Judy Brady Trophy -  Kabil Pradhan 

COACHES AWARDS 
Meryl & Hugh Kerr-Grant Trophy  U10 Coaches Award -  Nicholas Bell 

Peter "Doc" Douglas Trophy U12 Coaches Award -  Mat Kyriacou 
Julie & David Turner Trophy U14 Coaches Award  -  Alex Rokobaro 
Maxine & Ian Walker Trophy U16 Coaches Award  -  Henry Boylan 

ENCOURAGEMENT AWARDS 
Under 10  -  William Megan 

Under 12  -  George Bretag-Norris 
Under 14  -  Andrew Bradley 

Under 16  -  Rory Sheppard & Murray Chesser 
JUNIOR CLUBMAN - Anna Pinkerton & Henry Nutt 

CLUB CAPTAIN - Henry Boylan 
JOYCE SPRY SCHOLARSHIP (UNDER 14 FORWARD) - Carl Coetzee 
HOWARD CLAY SCHOLARSHIP (UNDER 12 BACK) - Mason Horne 

 
HISTORY OF JUNIORS’ AWARDS 

The perpetual trophies were struck in 1996.  The tackling trophies are mounted with plates that give a history of the 
person after whom the trophy is named. Most Improved and Best Junior Clubman were stuck in 1997. The 
Scholarships were started by Ian Walker (or maybe by Howard Clay? ). These awards go to under 12 and under 14 
players so the junior club can benefit from them as they move up.  
 
Best Tackler U10: Rod Hauser Trophy - It is a framed Australian Rugby Jersey, worn & presented by Rod Hauser 
who was in the OCRFC 1971 Premiership team who went on to play half back for Australia in 15 tests 
Best Tackler U12: Bob Burgess Trophy - The trophy is a framed jersey of OC colours worn from the late 40s to the 
late 60s and was presented by Bob Burgess. Bob joined OC in 1953 & played more than 700 games for the Club. 
Best Tackler U14: Denis Hayden Trophy- An Old Collegians RFC 1st XV 1982 Premiership jersey worn when 
Collegians defeated Brighton 9-3 preventing 11 successive premierships.  It was worn & presented by Denis Hayden. 
Denis represented SA from 1968 to 1990. He captained SA side to it’s 10-7 victory over Fiji. In 1990 Denis won the 
President’s Trophy for best State forward & was selected to trial with the Wallabies in 1973 
Best Tackler U16: Michael Raymond Trophy -  an Australian Schools Jersey presented by Michael Raymond.  
Michael was a 1st XV OCRFC player, SAJRU Rep U12-U16, Australian Schoolboys 1981-83, SA Rep 1984-85 
Best Tackler U18: Ken Grayling Trophy - The trophy is an All Black Jersey, presented to the Club by the Kenneth P. 
Grayling MBE Collection. Ken Grayling was involved in SA Rugby as a Player, Administrator, Referee and managed 
the Australian U21s on tours to NZ in 1982, 83 & 85.  The SARU stand at Bailey is the Kenneth Grayling Stand. 
Junior Club Captain - The club captain award was instigated by Jesse James in 1995 and the shield presented by 
Brian Callaghan of the Pembroke School in 1996.  
John & Judy Brady Trophy - This is a dual trophy for Most Improved Junior & Junior Clubman.  It is a SA Schools 
RU Jersey, presented to OCRFC by Neil Charter in recognition for the Club’s contribution to the development of 
Schoolboy rugby in SA. John and Judy were among the people who helped establish the modern Junior section of the 
club in 1985 together with the Kerr-Grants & the Turners. All hard workers who did canteen, grounds, fund raising, 
managing teams etc. They are the parents of Ben Brady. 
Meryl & Hugh Kerr-Grant Trophy: Under 10 Coaches Award – Meryl and Hugh were among the people who helped 
establish the modern Junior section of the club in 1985. Club stalwarts. 
Peter "Doc" Douglas Trophy: Under 12 Coaches Award - Peter ©Doc© Douglas was a 1st XV player and junior coach 
to his son, Stewart’s team, right through the juniors at that time.  
Julie & David Turner Trophy: Under 14 Coaches Award - Julie and David Turner made a massive contribution to 
the club over the years as well as being the parents of Luke Turner, who together with Stewart Douglas, started in 
juniors together and proceeded to play 1st grade and being in the 2001 premiership side. 
Maxine & Ian Walker Trophy: Under 16 Coaches Award - Maxine and Ian Walker, 2nd Junior Coordinator after 
Howard Clay has served in nearly all posts on the senior committee bar President. He has also been SAJRU secretary 
and made a massive contribution to Schools rugby in SA. Max was one of the hardest workers the club has had.  
Helen & Howard Clay Trophy: Under 18 Coaches Award and the Helen & Howard Clay Trophy - Helen & Howard 
Clay founded the modern Junior club in 1985, Howard was Junior Coordinator for the first 4 to 5 years and a past 
senior President. He was made a life member in 1975. 
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JUNIORS’ RUGBY REPORT 

 
The Junior part of the Club fielded teams in all grades U8 to U16. The SAJRU failed to provide an U18 competition this 
year, so the players who would have been in that grade either played up into the seniors, played for their school and/or 
took up refereeing. 
 
Rugbywise the year was successful with all teams eligible ( U12s, U14s and U16s) making it to the finals. Of those the 
U12s and U14s after hard played semis, made it to the grand final. Unfortunately both failed to win against very good 
teams. There are good prospects for next year when the plan is for the grades to rotate forward to become U9 to U17. 
In all there were 85 registered players with the highest number being in the U16 team. The total is slightly down on last 
year because of the failure of the U18 competition. 
 
A change in the way the competition was organised this year had the U8 and U10s playing at the same grounds as the 
more senior teams. It proved to be highly successful and created a good club feel. Home games in these grades were 
refereed by our own members with James Bradley, Jesse James, Tiana Hume, Tristan Clements and Hugh Sheppard 
ably assisting. 
 
Training was regularly undertaken on Wednesday night with good strong turnout throughout the year. Unfortunately 
this clashed with State Training for State Teams and unless we can get the State to change we may need to change to 
another night. 
 
We are grateful to the dedication of the Team Coaches and Managers who came from senior club players, club 
members and parents. They are vital to keeping the juniors vibrant. We do need to increase numbers of parents and 
other interested parties in being involved in the junior club activities. 
 
We had representatives from the club in all State teams. 
 
A Social Committee was established under the chairmanship of Danny McCartan and a number of successful social 
get togethers for the parents were arranged along with a successful presentation day. The juniors will be joining the 
seniors at the Xmas function on the 18th of December. 
 
Next year we are looking to increase our numbers in the lower grades. We have planning underway to create a 
schools based U8 competition from schools that traditionally contribute to this club. It would possibly run on Friday 
night. If we can get that off the ground, that will feed through into our U9s and hopefully once here they will stay with 
the Club. 
 
An amendment to the Club Constitution was passed at the AGM so that the junior side of the club can be recognised 
and operate within the Club. While juniors have been here for a long time, they have been operating without structure. 
It has been normal for one or two persons to undertake to organise things and this led to burnout. We thought it was 
time to change. 
 
I would like to acknowledge the efforts of Anne Bradley as the Junior Registrar keeping everyone up to the mark, 
acting as our conscience and applying pressure on me to improve my performance. It has been a good year. 

Neil Bradley,  Director of Junior Rugby 
 

� � � � �
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Matchings and Hatchings 
Matt and Michelle Carr (nee Wilson) welcomed a little son, Lachlan John Carr on the 28th of November at 
10.17am by caesarean.  Lachlan was 7lb 11oz (3.5kg).  Congratulations!!   
 
Congratulations and warm wishes also go to Marc Fullager  and Jenni who were married in December 2003. 
 
Congratulations to Esme and Richie Jasko who welcomed young Matylda Celeste to the world on 11 December 
2003.   She is a beautiful little girl who has been nothing but placid in front of all visitors, but we understand that 
she morphs into a screaming Demon Child in private. 
 
Maxine Moran (nee Dunn) is pregnant!  Congratulations to her and hubby Greg. They add to the increasing ranks 
of breeding Crocs/Frocs.  That Under 8s team for 2008 is looking better and better.  I swear there’s something in 
the water… 
 

 
 

 
We entered Telstra’s “Greatest Local Rugby Moments Competition” and were lucky enough to win second prize. The 
competition called for a description in 100 words or less of the Club©s greatest moment. They were looking for a 
moment which captured on-field excellence, team work, club morale and commitment to the community. Our entry was 
as follows:  

 
Our Under 16s won the 1998 Premiership beating traditional rivals, Brighton. Dillon played every game 
of that season. He had belonged to Aussie Rules premiership sides for three years, but had never been 
allowed to play a single game. Dylan is intellectually disabled. However, with his rugby team, his hard 
work, dedication and enthusiasm earned him a permanent spot. The players and coaches had the glory 
of victory, but long after the glory has been forgotten the club will retain the honour and integrity earned 
by this spirit of inclusion and fairness.  

 
We are proud of this story, and the values it represents are those same values that have won us the West End Trophy  
in the last few years.  For the record, the winning entry went to the Forbes club, who had lost a number of its players in 
the Bali disaster.  We are honoured to be mentioned along side such a story.  
 
Twenty entries were selected by Telstra, and the final winners were selected by a panel of judges who included Phil 
Kearns. We won ten tickets to the Australia v NZ RWC semi final, including flights, accommodation and merchandise 
packs, at a total value of about $25,000. A delegation of the committee picked the lucky clubmen who got to go. Kim 
was already going to the games, so she donated her share of the prize back to the club for distribution. For the record, 
we were looking to reward people for their ongoing commitment to the club, particularly those who were involved in 
Dillon©s story.  The ten lucky bastards were Dillon (for being the inspiration), Richard Czeglik and Ben Suttell (his 
coaches, and who continue to support the club on the pitch, as junior coaches and at the bar!), Jesse James (for all 
his work with the juniors), Paul Horne (for his work with the website and previously with the juniors as well), Neil and 
Anne Bradley (for their ongoing support of all things Old Collegian, and particularly with the juniors. Neil was also the 
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manager of Dillon©s team), James Bradley (who played in Dillon©s team, and who has continued to coach, manage and 
work for the club, even when he hasn©t been able to play), and Murray and Emma Curran (for their million and one 
contributions to the club).  The list of people we would have liked to take was endless – if only we could have taken 
100 rather than 10!  Fortunately, many Collegians were already going to be in Sydney anyway, including Christian 
Tedge, Stew Douglas, Ted Apted, Kristie and Tiana Hume, Joe Suttell, Gus Elliot and others.  

 
Of course, nothing ever goes smoothly and the trip started by Dillon 
missing his plane.  He was escorted to Sydney the following morning 
with Kim and Stewie, and everyone met up at the hotel in 
Rushcutters Bay.  The rest of the party were looking pretty bleary, 
having spent an entertaining evening in the Cross.  Note for young 
players – if ever you venture into an establishment of adult 
entertainment, check their liquor licence before paying your entry fee 
or you may, like Tedgie, find yourself forking out $40 for a round of 
beer that turns out to be non-alcoholic!  The Saturday was spent in 
Darling Harbour meeting up with other Collegians.  The sound of the 
club song resounding through the Pontoon Bar is something we won’t 
forget in a hurry. Tourists were taking photos – you’d have thought 
they’d never seen drunk idiots before. We found our way to the game 
in a series of buses, trains and taxis, and took our seats (A Reserve - 
just back from the players’ tunnel).  As you all know, the Kiwis lost to 

the Wallabies – much to the horror of the Bradleys and Currans but to the great delight of the rest of the party.  We 
headed back to town, and at this point we draw a veil of discretion over the proceedings.  Feel free to quiz the 
protagonists over the bar – there are plenty of stories to be told.   There were long walks home, there were Euros 
tucked into bras, red cards were flashed and eaten, and missing persons reports were filed.  We leave the sleuths 
among you to ferret out the truth… 

 
Kim Evans also won another competition through Foxtel, for a funny rugby story of 50 words or less. She retold our old 
story of the lineout call using the names of fruits or vegetables. On a line-out call of “Artichoke – 8” one bright spark 
screamed out "Is artichoke a f____ fruit or a vegetable?".  Kim has happily claimed a Sony home cinema (projector, 
DVD and speakers) which we can expect her to bring to the clubrooms from time to time for us to watch big games on. 
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  We saw out 2003 with carols, crackers, candlelight and more than a few drinks at 
the clubrooms. Hamish reluctantly led the carols, and we had a surprise visit from 

Father Christmas himself. 

 

 

 
The World Cup saw Collegians scatter across our wide brown land, faithfully following their favourite teams.  We know 

we had Collegians in Adelaide, Perth, Melbourne, Sydney, Wollongong, Canberra and Brisbane.  Was anyone in 
Townsville, Gosford or Launcetson?   If you have any funny stories from your RWC holidays, fill us in on the details!  
For example, a complete stranger mistook Harry Clark and Hamish Cranna for brothers in Brisbane (but the stupid 
woman also thought Hamish was married to Kim Evans, so she was clearly insane).  And does anyone know which 
poor Collegian was roughly handled by the lads in blue when they, mistakenly, assumed that he had thrown a pint 

glass of beer at their squad car?  
 

Not content with winning the club’s Super 12s tipping competition, Belinda 
Wade walked away (by a very healthy margin) with the club’s RWC tipping 
competition as well. We’ll be starting a 2004 Super 12 Tipping Competition 

soon. Watch this space. 
 
 

Congratulations to Tara Niage who has been employed at SARU as a new administration trainee! 
 

Before the weekend of RWC here in Adelaide, SARU and Adelaide 
Central Mission held a Rugby Ball of magnificent proportions.  There 
were three tables of Collegians, who all ate heartily, drank deeply and 

danced the night away.   
 

Word has reached us from Ben Hamer.   He tells us his rugby is going 
well and that the competition is very different to Adelaide’s – “not as 

strong, kind of like playing teams like Woodville every game.  The social 
side to the club is a screamer. The boys know how to drink, with such 
little hours of day light during winter, the only place to keep warm and 
discuss the past days is in the pub over a few and a few more and a 

few more. Luckily, I live above the pub, which makes the stumble home 
a little easier.” 

 
Happy birthday to Sue Thewlis who recently celebrated a “ significant”  birthday! 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
Season 2004 provided not only our local highlights but was capped off with a wonderful Rugby World Cup, with many 
of our Rugby Community able to attend matches in Adelaide as well as interstate. Old Collegians were awarded the 
West End Trophy recognizing the best Senior Club for the third year in a row. We can all be very proud of this overall 
award as it recognizes both levels of participation and levels of performance across the whole Club. We fielded four 
Senior Men©s teams and a Women©s team making our Club the largest based on registered players. The "Crocs" again 
showed their "True Colours" and were Premiers for the third consecutive time. Division IV also showed great 
determination and team spirit to reach the grand Final (it©s amazing what can be achieved if the drinking is left until 
after the game). 
 
Divisions 1 and 2 had a mixed year with some disruption caused by the Australian Rugby Shield. However, the talent 
and relative young age of our players should produce improved results for the next few seasons. Our "Frocs" again 
trained well but did not always do themselves justice on the field. I am sure they will work on improving in 2004. Off the 
field our women players strongly supported club activities and drove many of our fundraising successes.  
 
Emma Curran co-ordinated a very popular and successful programme of social events which not only kept the bar 
busy but provided great interaction of our club community. 
 
Our Juniors showed further strong development with success on the field and in having players selected in 
representative teams. The involvement of our junior players and parents with the senior players and supporters can 
only be good for overall club strength and growth. 
 
Volunteers have been recognized as critical to our game©s future and cost structure, and while we never have enough, 
we greatly appreciate the work done by our many volunteers. Kate Denley, Ken Waddell, Sue Thewlis, Mickey Finn, 
Anne Bradley, Murray Curran, Emma Curran and Kim Evans, are just a few representing this outstanding group. 
Our sponsors also play a crucial role in keeping the Club viable while providing rugby at an affordable cost for our 
players. We have received strong support from The Feathers Hotel, Onesteel and Mark Pickard and extend our thanks 
and appreciation for their much needed support. Thank you to Curtis and his team of helpers for providing another 
major source of income - the Bar and thank you all for supporting it. 
 
Finally, thank you to our Committee who carried out a range of tasks to provide rugby for our players and a viable club 
in which to enjoy each other©s company. In closing, special mention needs to be made of a few people for special 
reasons. Kim Evans for an outstanding contribution in producing our newsletter, at a special low cost, as well as being 
a Rugby Groupie at the World Cup. Kim©s success in a competition enabled ten of our members to travel to Sydney for 
the all-important first semi-final. Richard Waddicor is standing down, for the time being, as Registrar, an important role 
not only from an income point of view but also from a player data and recording perspective. Thank you Richard for a 
job well done. Rob Sadler will be taking a break from coaching, hopefully not for too long. Rob has brought a level of 
innovation and structure to our club which has been enjoyed by the players and produced success on the field. Thank 
you Rob for a great effort. As we look forward to 2004 with confidence and enthusiasm for continued success, I thank 
you all for your support and many contributions during the past season.                                       Ted Apted, President 
 

REGISTRAR’S REPORT 
Collections progressed steadily through the year. Solid numbers through all the grades - especially the 4s. E-mail - 
270+ members and associates now receive e-mail - email addresses that aren©t maintained are, as always, an issue. 
Change of contact details:- address or home, mobile phone contact etc - use the white box by the Noticeboard in the 
club or email the webmaster on the Old Colls site. I am stepping down from this role, time for a fresh face with new 
ideas and a new approach to the role. A great way to get to know people throughout the whole club. Lastly a special 
thanks to all those who paid regularly, on time and without being chased!!!                       Richard Waddicor - Registrar  
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Ted Apted,  President 0409 474 868 eapted@iprimus.com.au 
Kim Evans, Vice-President 0438 704 415 kevans@normans.com.au or ktle@bigpond.com 
Sue Thewlis, Secretary  suet@gowrie-adelaide.com.au or  sthewlis@e-access.com.au 
Candice Daniel, Treasurer 0403 531 562 candice@apapdc.edu.au 
Calum Mackie, House & Grounds 0439 998 695 wpp@airnet.com.au 
Imogen Hume, Women’s Rep 0403 322 302 ihume@normans.com.au 
Neil Bradley, Juniors’ Rep   nbradley@bradleygroup.com.au 
Emma Curran, Social Director 0403 326 521 Emma.Curran@optus.com.au 
 

OLD COLLEGIANS, BOOTH AVENUE, LINDEN PARK SA 5065    PHONE  8379 4770   
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THE OLD COLLEGIANS© OPEN 
Tanunda Golf Club - Sunday 1st February 2004 

 
Licensed bar in fully air-conditioned clubhouse 
Allow between 1 hour and 1½ hours travel time 

 
Registration at 9:00 am 

9 hole stroke, teeing off at 9.30am 
Lunch between 12.30pm and 2.00pm 
9 hole Ambrose teeing off at 2.30pm 

 
Everyone is welcome including good golfers 

No handicaps necessary 
 

 
Price - $60 per person  

Enter a team of four, or individually to be grouped on the day 
 

Includes golf round with on-course refreshments, lunch and after game snacks & prizes. 
Left & right hand club with buggy - hire available for $20.  Buggies available without clubs for $4. 

Neat casual. Flat-soled shoes (preferably golf shoes). Sneakers are ok. No heels please. 
Hats & sunscreen recommended 

 
Various accommodation available - please indicate if interested 

Ph. 8332 2735, johnd@pro-time.com.au, 9 Cleland Avenue, Dulwich, 5065 
Cheques payable to “JL Denley” at above address 
Confirmation needed by Friday 16th January 

 
Sponsored by Pro-Time Business Solutions Pty Ltd 
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Celebrate the Year of the Monkey 
and kick off the 2004 rugby season 

 
Drinks   ····   Chinese food   

Traditional lion dance   ····   Fireworks 
 

 

From 6pm – Saturday  24th January 2004 
 


